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thank Gordon Cook for advice on recalibrating the 
radiocarbon dates.

The excavation team was led by Ross Murray 
with Laura Bailey, Andy Brown, Magnar Dalland, 
Kirsty Dingwall, Matthew Ginnever, Julie 
Lochrie, Alistair Robertson, Anthony Taylor, 
Richard Tuffin, Jurgen van Wessel and Donald 
Wilson.

8. ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The authors would like to thank Edward Bailey, 
the project manager at Headland Archaeology, the 
client and developer, respectively the University 
of Edinburgh and Malcolm Fraser Architects, and 
John Lawson at the City of Edinburgh Council 
Archaeological Service. They would also like to 


